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Father Peter writes ; 
Dear people of St. Matthew’s  
 
 
Come down, O love divine, seek Thou this soul of mine, 
And visit it with Thine own ardor glowing. 
O Comforter, draw near, within my heart appear, 
And kindle it, Thy holy flame bestowing. 
And so the yearning strong, with which the soul will long, 
Shall far out pass the power of human telling; 
For none can guess its grace, till he become the place 
Wherein the Holy Spirit makes His dwelling. 
 
 
Many things “get lost in the translation “the wonderful Pentecost hymn 
“come down o love divine“ was discovered through translation written in the 15th century by : Bianco 
of Siena, it was translated into English in 1851;by  Richard Littledale, he had very bad health, a very 
short life of ordained ministry and his poetic and translation output also was cut short, but this mag-
nificent hymn to the Holy spirit continues to be a great gift to the church. 
The Gifts of the spirit to shake up the world and change things has been lived out in the lives of 
God’s people in quite surprising ways  
St Matthews foundation  

The Pentecost service also blew in a great bit of news in relation to growing musical ministry with 
the inauguration of a musical foundation giving tax benefits to donations for musical tuition as part of 
the musical outreach of st Matthews. With the choir gallery bursting at the seams with new young 
choristers it was great to see an equally enthusiastic sanctuary team with young people well repre-
sented participating in worship offering themselves not just for para church events but throwing their 
energy into full choral high mass with “the works” 
The readers also from the youth group sailed over the difficult Pentecost readings with great assur-
ance and there are immediate plans to share the musical gift with parishes across the diocese 
through a renewed passion to train organ scholars to minister in  variety of congregations . 
All this takes vision ,encouragement and money and the day was marked with donations toward 
providing new choir robes and a second $5000 donation to kick off the fund to train young church 
musicians  . 
The service concluded with the award of medals to members of the choir who had served for 25 
years and with young Tom Summerfield giving a spirited rendition of a Mozart fantasia on the theme 
of Happy Birthday which seemed very appropriate for the “birthday of the church”   
Rev Canon Bob Done celebrated 40 years of ordained ministry at a service at Henty  on Thurs-
day the 16th of May ,friends from the diocese of Wangaratta and Riverina joined in the celebra-
tion  which concluded with a lunch at the local club and Fr Bob and others reflected on his ministry 
and the value of his early rural experience in a long period of ministry to rural communities  
Diamond jubilee Coronation evensong  

The coronation of Queen Elizabeth 11 took place on the 2nd of June 1953 in Westminster Ab-
bey  
A special diamond jubilee choral evensong will be held at 5pm on Sunday 2nd of June 2013 at 
st Matthews Albury using features of the Abbey service and the famous marble pulpit origi-
nally from Westminster Abbey including an extensive display of royal and coronation memo-
rabilia  followed by a champagne jubilee supper in the church  
One of the canons of Westminster canon Jane Hedges has announced that she will visit st 
Matthews In August and join the choir in celebrating this jubilee year in the best Westminster 
tradition also in August Albury Own regiment will be remembered and the pipes and drums 
of the Scots School Albury will be present and some special vice regal guests are yet to be 
confirmed.   

Fr. Peter  
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Landscaping The trees have been lopped except the palm tree near Bellbridge’s.    At some time 

the gutters on the Rectory and Church will need to be cleaned. 
 
Solar Panels   It would cost approximately $9,000 to install 20 solar panels on the Rectory roof.   

The Diocese to be asked if we could borrow money from them.  By installing solar panels it 
would save the parish about $2,400 per quarter.  So in 12 months we would re coup our costs.   
It would also be environmentally friendly.    Perhaps you might like to make a  donation towards 
the cost of a panel. 

 
Church Furniture. Fr Peter & Paul Summerfield visited Bendigo Cathedral to look at the furniture.  

They have enough furniture to entirely fit out the south transept.   They have an altar, pews that 
match the reredos   we might have to consider a swap.  Bendigo would like the large wooden 
candlesticks back. 

 
Website   The service times are listed on the site. It has been a great success having the  services 

at the same time each week.             
                                              
Outreach Pastoral Care.  Rev Maureen Beattie and Fr Colin Wellard have been visiting.  Rev 

Maureen has had a meeting in regards to Pastoral Partnership.      A memorial service to be 
held on 10th May.  This is being organised by Deacon Heather. 

 
Casseroles Carol Read  announced that several people are willing to cook casseroles  which Fr 

Peter can heat up to give to homeless people when they come looking for a meal.    They will 
use the mince which is given to us. 

 
Anglican Food room 38 hampers, $10 fuel voucher and 242 mince packs distributed in April. 
 
Food bank has opened a new warehouse in Wodonga.    For $200 per year registration we can 

access what they have for free.    Any items we cannot store in our food room it can be kept in 
the warehouse till we have the room. 

 
Photocopier Fr Alan is looking at purchasing a new photocopier for the office.  This machine will be 

able to fold and staple the documents.  It will make life much easier for Deb.  
 
Finance.   Apparently we have not being paying Deb enough salary and super for the last 18 

months. This has been rectified. We will need to pay her approximately an extra $2500 to get 
everything up to date.        By the time we pay the Diocese each month we have to go into our 
reserves as we do not have anything left to pay our bills.        

           Balance in No 1 a/c at end April  $14,962.08 
 
Vestry   Ray (head verger) is going to put shelves on top of cupboard in vestry to store plastic con-

tainers.   By doing this he hopes to be help to eliminate some of the items which are now on the 
floor.  

 
Events    The finance committee are considering several ways where we can raise some money for 

the church.    More details later. 
 

Kaye Kennedy    Secretary 
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Youth Spotlight 
Handballing DangerBeware 

Youth mental health and life challenges have been acknowledged as Real Rural problems so we 
thought we would” give it a go “looking at climbing personal mountains and not just sleeping on our 
opportunity but trying to get our whole church and wider community to wake up and actually do 
something about it. There has been a lot of headspace publicity the air has been thick with butter-
flies indicating support but just as amazing has been the total lack of real progress. It’s not just 
headspace but waste of space that springs to mind. We might say the same thing in terms of Refu-
gees. There is a great outcry with the killing of cattle and live export and appalling conditions but the 
same passion is lacking when it comes to Refugees fleeing turbulent situations. In a series of mas-
ter handballing moves the Australian government pushes its responsibility offshore to a financial and 
politically vulnerable neighbour and pretends it’s not a abuse of power. Handballing is something 
really easy to do but young Christians can help Churches and our community lift their game toward 
real action. These are a couple of ways that we are giving it a go.  
 

Albury Youth summit  Top Judge, Top Adventurers for Youth Summit  
An afternoon to build youth resilience and help youth deal with life challenges, to overcome difficul-
ties and turn “fears of failure: into success stories, 
was hosted by St Matthews Albury with Bishop 
John and the help of local corporate sponsors.. 
Michael Kirby an internationally renowned Angli-
can, lawyer and human rights advocate joined 2 
young adventurers and youth motivators (Daniel 
Kuzeff and Will Elrick) engaging  youth leaders and 
school representatives in equipping young people 
to deal with challenges.  
 
The afternoon driven by local school and youth 
organisations sought to provide an immediate 
boost to youth challenges rather than waiting for a 
Headspace solution. The aim was to give  individu-
als and school communities tools to overcome 
hurdles  
 
Michael Kirby spoke of the challenges of youth 
and the isolation often felt through discrimination 
and initiated a vigorous discussion based on dealing with difference and touching on matters of 

sexuality and marriage equality .There was very 
positive feedback from participating schools and 
again the wind of the spirit blew away some old 
misconceptions about churches initiating very con-
temporary social debate . 
 

Pentecost a red letter day and the winds of 
change with Anglican Pizza Crisp not Crusty 
Sunday 19th of May was a red letter day for musical 
ministry marking the feast of Pentecost as well as 
The 25th anniversary of the robed Choir  of St Mat-
thews Albury  The church was bobbing with red 
helium balloons and the packed church featured 
more than  twenty children and the youth group 
were well represented in the choir and sanctuary 
team it was a loud day.  We had red streamers and 
loads of red candles and red everywhere. Change 
was in the air and so it was a bit of a surprise when 
The” Border mail “appeared to photograph the St 
Matthews youth in connection with a “church sleep 

out “ to raise awareness for homelessness and as part of an Albury Anglican Youth initiative to col-

Speakers at the Youth Summit - 
Fr Peter, Will Elrick, Justice Michael Kirby, 

Daniel Kuzeff, Bishop John Parkes 
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Parish Council would like to phase the offertory envelopes out, so we are asking you to 
consider -: 
 

DIRECT DEBIT OR INTERNET BANK TRANSFER 
 
GIVE REGULARLY AND EASILY TO THE PARISH MINISTRY AND MISSION WITH 
`DIRECT DEBIT’ OR BY SETTING UP INTERNET BANKING- 
THIS IS EASILY DONE AND CONTROLLED BY YOU! 
TO MAINTAIN  THE PRIVACY OF  YOUR GIVING , YOU ARE WELCOME TO ENTER 
YOUR NAME AS `PARISHIONER’ AND THE REASON AS `OFFERING’  OR WHERE 
YOU WOULD LIKE YOUR MONEY TO BE ALLOCATED.    THIS WILL BE ENOUGH 
DETAIL FOR THOSE PROCESSING STATEMENTS TO ALLOCATE FUNDS          
CORRECTLY. 
 

Bank National Australia Bank (NAB) Account Name St 
Matthew’s Church Albury No 1 Account 
BSB 082 406     Account No. 17053 2923 

lect blankets, sleeping bags  and pillows to help the 
homeless .         
 
No one seemed to mind that the service was a bit 
disrupted as the photos were taken because we 
understand that we need to pull together with lots of 
groups if we are going to make a real difference. No 
one actually bit our heads off even though the nor-
mal of service routine got a bit of a shake .  
 
In fact there has been lots of support with an ava-
lanche of blankets and emergency bedding being 
left and we have accepted of Beechworth Second-
ary College to help us adapt a bit of the Rectory to 
provide emergency accommodation. Building on the 
momentum we are leading the charge in the relay 
for life Cancer support walk and have launched our 
own team, St Matthews Angels and after the service 
we got a donation of a thousand dollars from some-
one in the community who wanted to help. 
 
These ideas have come out of our fortnightly youth 
meetings with Morgan Howe and AAP Albury Angli-
can Pizza which are basically get-togethers from the 
youth who help in various ways in worship either 
reading or in the choir, in the sanctuary or in the 
congregation. So it’s a pizza with a faith base and action topping.  

Clinton Montiero 
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Children’ s Church in May 

Children’s Church was held on Pentecost Sunday, and the Church was 
festive in lots of red, with red helium 

balloons, and other red decorations and lots of the congre-
gation dressed in red too!   The children were all given hats 
with flames on, and one of the children beautifully read the 
lesson describing the first Pentecost. Later Rev. Maureen 
Beattie gathered the 17 children around the children’s al-
tar, and told them the  Pentecost story with the help of 
cutout figures, which came from a mysterious red box!- at 
the part where the Holy Spirit came down as flames, the 
children waved streamers.  The children were encouraged 
to help during Communion, and the congregation received 
the elements in an informal way.  ‘Happy Birthday’ was sung 
and candles lit on the beautiful ‘Church’s birthday cake” and 
the children enjoyed blowing them out. 
Intercessory prayers were shared to pray for those in 
need, and the youth group initiative was included of sleeping 
bags and blankets being donated to homeless men.  Before 
the start of the service, a picture of the youth group and 
the children was taken, to advertise the sleeping bag drive, 
and a  future sleepover in the church. 
Budding pianist/organist Tom Summerfield played the piano  
during communion, and the processional hymn the usual ‘All 
things bright and beautiful’  David Luxon, Cathy Carden and 
Silvio Monteiro provided the other music. 
The birthday cake and pikelets, sausage rolls and party pies 
were consumed over a chat and cuppa, while the children 
were given one of the helium balloons each. 
Julie Scott. Spokesperson for Children’s church for M.U. 
Albury. 

 Play in the Children’s area 

Pentecost Sunday 
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EVENING GROUP NEWS 
 

The Evening Group members are delighted to announce that the grand total 
donated to the Cakeless Cake Stall is $683.35.  This result is beyond expecta-
tions.  Thank you so much for your generous support for without your help we 
would not have been able to make the payment. 
Our main fund-raiser for the year is the Card and Games afternoon on 27 May.  
We hope to see many of you there enjoying some fun and fellowship. 
 
Pam Thorman, Secretary 

The Embroidery-Craft  group  

Would like to thank all those parishioners who patronized the Mother's Day stall after 
church on the 5th of May.  As a result we were able to donate the $400 dollars to the 
choir robe appeal. 
 
Our small group would like to welcome newcomers to help make items for sale in the 
gift cabinet, which is located in the Narthex of the church, as well 
as for the annual fete. 
 
Please contact Sadie Moffitt on  60573116  if you can help.  

 

PAGE  TURNERS  HAVE THE  REST OF  THE  YEAR  COVERED! 

  
The inaugural meeting of St Matthew’s Eager Readers’ Society (Smatters) was 
held on Wednesday 15th May. As well as a lively and wide-ranging discussion on 
many matters bookish, a focus for the monthly meetings for the rest of the year was 
sketched out. 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday June 19th at 7pm, when the focus will be on     
literature for young people, and I’d imagine some considerable talk about the nature of 
the genre itself. 
On Wednesday July 17th we’ll be getting a measure of our individual takes on poetry. 
Future topics include, Italy, Crime Fiction and Spirituality. 
There’s no obligatory reading for the meetings; come along with a point of view and 
share it with us. Go on, expand your reading horizons, it’s good for you! 

For more information, contact Olwen Steel on 6021 1611 / 0415 200 026 
or at olwensteel@yahoo.com.au.   
There are yellow forms on which to register your interest in the narthex, and a large 
envelope in which to put them after completion. 

See you there !. 

mailto:olwensteel@yahoo.com.au
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Ken Curnow Anzac Day, mounted regiment Our own war hero– Ned Monte! Anzac Day 

 Army Chaplain, Padre Charles Vesely Fr Peter’s Mum at his Birthday  supper 

St Matthew’s  M.U Members at Lady Day -  
8 April in Wangaratta 

St.Matts M.U. Members receiving  M.U.        
long membership certificates, at Lady Day 
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St. Matthew’s  Angels 

This is the name of St Matthew’s team for Relay for Life  

This year’s Relay for Life will be held on 26th/27th October commencing at 9.30am at 
Bunton Park North Albury with the survivors & carers walk.   The candlelight ceremony 
will be at dusk.  The event will conclude on Sunday morning at 9.30 am 
The team has been registered. To register on line enter Relay for Life 2013 Border, 
then find the team name .  
If you do not wish to register on line you can give your registration form & money to 
either Matthew-Paul or Kaye. Registration forms will be available in the narthex. Regis-
tration fee is $15 if paid by 22nd August, from the 23rd August it will be $20.  The regis-
tration fee covers participation, a T shirt, breakfast, entertainment, event staging, safe-
ty & security e.g. St John’s Ambulance 
 
Relay for Life is an overnight community event where teams of 10 to 15 (we can have 
more than one team) participate in a relay –style walk or run to raise funds for the Can-
cer Council. The event brings the whole community together for a night of fun, enter-
tainment, celebration & remembrance. 
Relay for Life started in May 1985 by U.S colorectal surgeon Dr Gordy Klatt. He spent 
24 hours circling a track in Tacoma Washington & raised $27,000. 
Since then Relay for Life has become the largest fund raising event for cancer in the 
world It is celebrated in over 600 communities across 21 countries. 
 
Please consider being part of our team, remember it is not a race you can walk or 
run. It doesn’t matter how long it takes you to circle the track.   If you can only come for 
a short time that’s all right. It would be good if we had someone on the track at all 
times.  If you intend taking part you must be registered, you can register on the 
day if you wish. 
If you are unable to take part perhaps you might consider giving a donation to the 
team. 
If you have any questions contact Matthew-Paul Fowler or Kaye Kennedy 

ANGLICAN WOMEN OF AUSTRALIA 
 

The A.W.A. Triennial  Provincial Conference was held in the Diocese of 
Canberra and Goullburn at St. Saviour’s Cathedral.  In Goulburn 16-19th 
of April 2013.  Helen Martin and Jayne Jarrad from our Diocese attended, and joined 
women from all round Australia to enjoy fellowship and further explore our journey of 
faith.  The conference theme was ‘Living Water’ and the conference included interest-
ing presentations as well as insightful bible studies. 
Over 40 attendees to the conference enjoyed the conference dinner with guest speak-
er being Jane Robinson, (wife of Bishop Stuart Robinson) she spoke about Anglican 
Women as the Salt of the Earth. 
The AWA is an umbrella organization which aims to recognize, support and   
encourage women’s ministry and activities in the life of our parishes. 
We welcome you to join our activities, and play an active role within AWA. 
Helen Martin 
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ANGLICAN WOMEN OF AUSTRALIA 
in the 

Diocese of Wangaratta 
  

Diocesan Co-ordinator:                 Diocesan Secretary: 
Mrs. Helen Martin                Mrs. Trish Byrne 
704 Berry Street                2  Teal Place        
Albury   2640              St. Johns Terrace    

(02) 6021 2869           Wangaratta  3677 
     
             
   
 
 
 

ANNUAL RALLY 
at 

HOLY  TRINITY  CATHEDRAL 
WANGARATTA 

TUESDAY,  18TH.  JUNE - 2013 

Guest Speaker: 
- Margaret Bennett - 

Director of Nursing - Wangaratta Base Hospital 
Program:  

10.30am. - Morning Tea  
 11.00am. - Eucharist - Celebrant :  Bishop John Parkes                          

Preacher:  The Dean -  Michael O’Brien 
 Luncheon  to Follow -  Purbrick Hall 

1.p.m.-  Guest Speaker  
 

Luncheon Cost: $10 
Please R.S.V.P. by 15th. June to: 

 
   Northern Region:                                                             Diocesan Co ordinator 
   Pat Muller  (02)60271090                                                Helen Martin  (02)60212869 
  
   Central Region:                                                               Southern Region: 
   Helen Ross:  (03)57270251                                             Fiona Tinney  (03)57972281 
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H  U  M  O  U  R 

 CHURCH  OF  THE  FUTURE  ? ……... 

PASTOR: "Praise the Lord!" CONGREGATION: "Hallelujah!"   

PASTOR: "Can we please turn on our tablet, PC, iPad, smart phone, and 
Kindle Bibles to 1 Cor 13:13. And please switch on your Bluetooth to down-
load the sermon." � P-a-u-s-e......� � "Now, Let us pray committing this 
week into God's hands. Open your Apps, BBM, Twitter and Facebook, and 
chat with God�     " S-i-l-e-n-c-e�  

 
� "As we take our Sunday tithes and offerings, please have your credit and 
debit cards ready." "You can log on to the church wi-fi using the password 
'Lord 909887. ' " The ushers will circulate mobile card swipe machines 
among the worshipers:  

 Those who prefer to make electronic fund transfers are directed to 
computers and laptops at the rear of the church. 

 

 Those who prefer to use iPads can open them. 
 

 Those who prefer telephone banking, take out your mobilephones to 
transfer your contributions to the church account.   

 
(The holy atmosphere of the Church becomes truly electrified as ALL the smart 
phones, iPads, PCs and laptops beep and flicker!) 

 Final Blessing and Closing Announcements...  

 This week's ministry cell meetings will be held on the various Facebook 
group pages where the usual group chatting takes place. Please log in 
and don't miss out. 

 

 Thursday's Bible study will be held live on Skype at 1900hrs GMT. 
Please don't miss out. 

 

 You can follow your Pastor on Twitter this weekend for counseling and 
prayers. 

 

 God bless you and have nice day! 
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ON THE RECORD 
Baptisms 

We welcome into Christ’s family 

21 April  Braxton Evan HARRIS 
  Sophie Nicole EATON 
28 April  Aston James SAUNDERS 
5 May  Ava May COLLLINS 
  Evie Grace SMITH 
12 May  Jimmy Willem BOERS 
26 May  Brax Levi GIBSON 
  Layla Anne WATSON 
 
Weddings 

We congratulate those joined together in Holy Matrimony 
27 April  Matthew John QUINE & Cassandra Lea KNIGHT 
  Jayson Lance RALPH & Summer Louise RUGGI 
4 May  Gerard Anthony COYLE & Kirsty Louise DART 
18 May  Donald Patrick SMITH & Lauren Elizabeth CROSSLEY 
 
Funerals 

We pray for those who have died and extend our sympathies to those who mourn 
2 May   Fr ‘Laurie’ Laurence Henry ALLOTT 
6 May  Nancy Elizabeth GOUGH 
9 May  ‘Sally’ Sara Margaret REID 
14 May  Sandra Kathleen FELTON 
17 May  Romola MEERS 
20 May  Valerie BOWEN 
23 May  Stuart MENZIES 
27 May  Shannon Cherie HUTTON 
 
Years Mind – June 

We pray for those whose anniversary falls at this time 
Pearl BLEASDALE (2nd), George EISENHAUER (2nd), Beatrice WEBB (2nd), Roy CLAY (3rd), Jack 
NICHOLS (3rd), Beatrice SLOAN (4th), John RIDE (7th), Enid Caroline NORMAN (9th), Albert 
Clarence SEARLE (11th), Kevin BOWTELL (12th), Isabel Mary RICHARDSON (13th), Dorothy Jean 
DUNWOODIE (19th), Peter Salmon COLCLOUGH (19th), Wilfred COLLICOAT (21st), Joan PETERS 
(21st), Reginald WHITE (22nd), Jean KENNEDY (23rd), Bishop Robert BEAL (24th), Jean HANMER 
(26th), Shirley McELROY (27th), Joyce KRIEGER (28th), Eddie BARNEY (28th), Ella Florence 
FORBES (30th) 

MONTHLY OFFERINGS 
Week Planned Giving Open Plate Baptisms 
7 April $1202.60 $  715.70 $246.45 
14 April $1241.00 $  736.40 $122.05 
21 April $  843.00 $  607.20 $  50.00 
28 April $1191.00 $  634.15 $  59.55 
 
April Evensongs total $117.15 
Offerings do not take into account any payments that are paid directly into the Bank.  
Direct Deposit into St Matthews Bank Account is available for those wishing to make a 
donation or for your planned giving. 
Parish Banking Details: Bank National Australia Bank (NAB) 
Account Name St Matthew's Church Albury No 1 Account 
BSB 082 406 Account no. 17053 2923 
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Fifield's Family Pharmacy 

637 Dean Street 

Albury NSW 2640 

Phone 02 6021 3255 

Fax 02 6021 4978 
*********** 

Open 7 Days 
Mon-Fri. 8.30-6pm 

Sat. 9am-4pm 
Sun. 10am-4pm 
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ST MATTHEW’S PARISH DIRECTORY 
SERVICE TIMES 
Weekdays 
  7.00 a.m. Morning Prayer 
  5:00 p.m. Evening Prayer 
 
TUESDAY 
  8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist 
WEDNESDAY 
10:30 a.m.  Eucharist  
THURSDAY 
No services 
FRIDAY 
10.00 a.m. Eucharist at Riverwood (except 1st Friday).  All welcome 
SUNDAY 
  9.00 a.m. Sung Eucharist   
  Last Sunday of every month—Matins with Holy Communion 
10:30 a.m. Children's Church 3rd Sunday every month 
  5.00 p.m. Evensong (Only 1st Sunday of every month) 
 
PARISH CLERGY: 
Rector:      Peter Macleod-Miller  Ph: 6021 3022 
Associate Priest:    Fr Alan Kelb OAM   Ph. 0418 464 053 
Associate Priest:    Rev’d Maureen Beattie Ph. 6026 8861 
Hon. Associate Priest:    Fr. Bill Ginns   Ph: 6025 0556 
Hospital Chaplain:     Rev’d Arthur Martin   Ph: 0414 575 875 
Pastoral Care   Deacon Heather Matthews Ph. 0402 900 777 
 
PARISH OFFICE: 
Rector’s Secretary:  Deb Davenport 
Book keeper/Accounts: Cate Kirk  
Open Monday to Friday 8.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 
Phone: 6021 3022 
Fax: 6041 3149 
e-mail: office@stmatthews.com.au  Website: www.stmatthews.com.au 
Facebook: St Matthew’s Anglican Church Albury 

PARISH COUNCIL: 
Fr Peter MacLeod-Miller—Chairman 
Victoria Chick—Rector's Warden  
Ken Curnow—Warden   
Joe Nesbit—Warden  
Cathy Carden—Treasurer 
Kaye Kennedy—Secretary 
 

Councillors 
Angie Barney  Cathy Carden 
Mark Carden Ken Curnow 
Ken Davenport Ray Fietz 
Robyn Gibbs Kaye Kennedy 
Joe Nesbit Carol Read 
John Satchell Robyne Slade 
Stephanie Stephenson Kay West 

GRAPEVINE EDITOR: Julie Scott  Ph. 6021 8897 
       Email: jazzer43@bigpond.net.au 
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